The Rt Hon Theresa May MP 




Name:
House of Commons 





Address:
London 

SW1A OAA 

26th April, 2013 

Dear Mrs May 

Re:


Ms Olayinka Funmilayo Olatunde 

D.O.B.:


08/11/1996 

Nationality:

Nigerian 

Home Office ref

O1144171/06






 

I wish to draw your attention to the case of the above named 16 year old Nigerian girl, who arrived in the UK seeking asylum in November 2009 and is currently in Year 10 at Kingsway Park School, Rochdale.   Your officials in the Home Office have agreed to defer further consideration of this child’s case until after she completes her GCSE examinations in June this year. 

Olayinka fled to the UK with her mother and younger brothers in fear of being subject to Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) at the insistence of her father’s family, who are Yoruba people from the south of Nigeria.  Olayinka’s elder sister Olamide died following a botched FGM ritual in 1992; this sadly meant that the two sisters never met.  

The process of seeking asylum has had a severe impact on Olayinka’s mental health, to the extent that she attempted to take her own life during 2012.  

As an education professional, I wish to raise my concerns with you about the potential harm this young woman faces if removed to Nigeria. I understand that the prevalence of FGM in the Osun and Ondo States from where the family originates is between 80% and 98%, some of the highest figures in Nigeria.  The health risks posed by such informal, ritualistic medical intervention are of course extremely high.  I further understand there is evidence to suggest that the Nigerian police and other authorities are either unwilling or unable to offer effective protection to a child facing such treatment.   

I would urge you and your officials to review this young woman’s case positively, and to conclude that she is entitled to international protection in the United Kingdom.  

Yours sincerely 

Cc admin@rapar.org.uk
